
 

MEMO 
 

Office of the Mayor 
 
To: Finance and Personnel Committee 

From: Anthony J. Penterman, Mayor 

Date: July 14, 2025 

Re: Interim Municipal Judge 

 

  

Background information: 
 
Judge John Proffitt resigned on June 11th, 2025, which will require us to bring in an 
interim judge. The 8th Judicial District set up Judge Gregg Schreiber (currently the 
Muni Judge in Hobart-Lawrence) to be our interim Judge until the Council appoints 
someone. Judge Schreiber will also mentor the appointee until they feel confident to 
carry out the Judge position. Per the 8th District’s directive, Judge Schreiber will 
provide an invoice to the city for his services. During this time, it will cost us $250.00 
per court session.  
 
Strategic Plan:  
 
Community of Choice  
 
Budget:  
 
16 court dates x $250.00 per court session  
If Judge Schreiber mentors our new Municipal Judge through 2025 the total budget 
impact for his services will be $4000.00. 
 
Staff Recommended Action:  
 
Approve the additional funds to allow the interim judge to mentor the newly 
appointed judge through 2025. 



 

 

  



 

 


